STATE OF CONNECTICUT



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

July 24, 2017

Steven Levine Centek Engineering, Inc. 3-2 North Branford Road Branford, CT 06405

RE: **EM-CING-131-170703 (cow)** - New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC notice of intent to install a temporary telecommunications facility located at the 2017 Apple Harvest Festival, 37 Main Street, Southington, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Levine:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby acknowledges your notice to erect a temporary telecommunications facility at the 2017 Apple Harvest Festival in the Town of Southington, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.

The proposed facility is to be developed as specified here and in your notice dated July 3, 2017. The facility is in compliance with the exception criteria in Section 16-50j-72 (d) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies for temporary cellular service for events of statewide significance. This temporary facility has also been carefully modeled to ensure that radio frequency emissions are conservatively below State and federal standards applicable to the frequencies to be used on this tower.

This decision is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council. Any additional change to this temporary facility will require explicit notice to this agency pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73. Such notice shall include all relevant information regarding the proposed change with cumulative worst-case modeling of radio frequency exposure at the closest point of uncontrolled access to the tower base, consistent with Federal Communications Commission, Office of Engineering and Technology, Bulletin 65.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Very truly yours,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/CW/bm

c: The Honorable Michael Riccio, Chairman, Town of Southington Garry Brumback, Town Manager, Town of Southington Robert Phillips, Director of Planning and Community Development, Town of Southington First Congregational Church of Southington, Property Owner